Goals for the Clinical Teaching Track at CLAS:


The Clinical Teaching Track is an additional ranked track for non-tenure-track faculty that will enhance CLAS’s abilities to retain current faculty who contribute exceptionally to the College and to attract others. This track will make it possible to recognize and reward those who may not fit into the traditional parameters for the tenure track, but who bring knowledge, professional experience, and skills in areas of teaching and practice that are valuable both to our students and to the knowledge-base, as well as to our units’ teaching depth and range. In addition, such faculty can assist departments, the College, and the University in meeting their needs in administration, advising, governance, and committee work.

Background and Rationale:


In the 2008 fall term, Dean Dan Howard and many others within the College recognized the potential benefits of an alternative track for non-tenure track faculty (NTTF). It had become clear that the Senior Instructor title does not adequately describe or acknowledge the range and intensity of the work that some NTTF perform for the College and the University. The Dean authorized an Alternative Track Task Force, chaired by Diane Dansereau, with members from the CLAS Council and the Council of Chairs. The Task Force examined CU Regents’ Policies, explored models used in other universities and in other units on the UCD campus, and weighed options in light of the College’s needs. As a result of its research and deliberations, the Task Force has proposed a Clinical Teaching Track (C/T) for consideration by the College and UCD Administration. 


The Clinical Teaching Track title exists in the Regents’ Policies for CU and has long been in place in many colleges /schools on the Anschutz Medical Campus. CLAS would make it available to modest numbers of NTTF who have demonstrated (or will be asked to demonstrate) extraordinary commitment to their programs in teaching or service, as well as in secondary areas, including limited scholarly activity. Some departments and programs may have no need for C/T faculty; others may have one or two individuals who merit a promotion to or a hire into the C/T. In contrast to the track’s extensive use on the medical campus, there will not be a large number of C/T faculty in CLAS. Moreover, crossovers between C/T and tenure-track (TT) faculty will occur rarely, if at all, because the requirements of the two tracks differ clearly. C/T faculty will be appointed through a rigorous review process, and there will be no path to the tenure track, other than by the usual national search process. C/T lines will not replace TT lines, and the proposed policy includes constraints on the title’s use.


The C/T offers important options to the College’s employment of non-tenure track faculty. It could serve to acknowledge those NTT faculty who stand out by virtue of their commitment and contributions. The C/T would allow CLAS to hire new faculty and transfer qualified current Instructors and Senior Instructors to an alternate track with possibilities for promotion, opportunities for professional development, plus enhanced opportunities to contribute to departmental programs and the University’s mission.
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